Fort Wayne City Utilities
What is a Combined Sewer Overflow?
We rarely think about where our sewer pipes go – so long as the bathtub drains and we can flush the toilet.  But now is the time when residents of the Fort Wayne sewer utility must begin to think more about sewers and how they work.

Fort Wayne and over 100 other communities in Indiana have combined sewer systems. Combined sewer systems collect both sanitary wastewater and rain water run off and in the same set of sewer pipes. When there is a heavy rain, sometimes the combined sewer system cannot carry all of the combined wastewater.  Also, the Water Pollution Control Plant may not have the capacity to take and treat all of the water coming in from the sewer system.  When this happens, the combined wastewater overflows from the sewer pipe system into the nearest body of water.  This is known as a combined sewer overflow or CSO. 

Because of the human waste carried in the combined sewer system, these overflows have a big impact on river water quality.  The wastewater that is discharged from sewers contains pollutants such as bacteria, oil, pesticides, fertilizers, and a variety of floating debris. These pollutants can make the rivers smell bad and look dirty.  They may also harm both humans and wildlife that live in or around the affected rivers. 
Fort Wayne has 44 sewer overflow locations mainly along the St. Joseph, St. Marys and Maumee Rivers.  About 1/3 of the City – mostly the inner core – is served by these combined sewers.

Fort Wayne has reached an agreement with the federal government concerning what the City will do to better control these sewer overflows to improve river water quality.   City Utilities will spend just under $240 million in order to control CSOs between now and 2025.  The plan includes removing stormwater runoff from the combined sewers by building new storm sewers in some neighborhoods, and by building large, new interceptor sewers long the St. Marys and Maumee Rivers to collect more sewage that would have gone into the rivers and taking it instead to the sewage treatment plant.   Enhanced maintenance and adjustments to the way the sewer system is operated will also help to control the CSOs. 

A major construction program and enhanced sewer system maintenance will help improve Fort Wayne’s river water quality and help us in the effort toward meeting state and federal water quality regulations and requirements. 
